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We have just come back after having been in Turkey in order to get a new three months visa for Rosi. 

This is already the fourth time that I had to move to another country. We have done everything that is 

thinkable to get this worker-stayer permit and have been running from one government building to 

another. 

 

So now, after all these things, something must happen. Mohammed has translated the first chapter into 

Persian and is now working to write it down more clearly. We have strongly suggested him to come with 

us to the European conference and we are also making fasting and prayer conditions specially for that 

reason. It is not easy to get permission to leave the country for Iranians but when God wants him to go it 

simply has to be made possible. 

 

We had a lot of wonderful experiences with God whom we feel is so strongly with us and who helps us in 

so many ways. We hope that we can realize oneness with Him very fast. We also have some more good 

but not too easy contacts and we really want to make every possible effort to get new soldiers into God's 

only True Family. Above all we really hope that Mohammed may experience living with a large family 

and may see our wonderful training center in Bergen aan Zee, Holland. 

 

We told him already so much about the Family and how we are living and what happens with you when 

you are living in the Principle Family. 

 

Well, furthermore, with Rosi and me every thing is all right. Sometimes it is not easy to be separated from 

all our brothers and sisters but most of the time we feel very positive and we always know that this kind 

of separation is not the real one. 

 

We belong forever to God's Heavenly Family and will lead others to the same point as we are now. 

 

 

 


